Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004 
re: road maintenance
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

My query relates to the Knighton Lane/Saffron Road Junction LE2 8BH

Please can you send me:
1) A copy of your current road maintenance policy relating to that road. Please send me the full policy, but this should include details of the intended frequency of road safety inspections, how these inspections should be conducted and the maximum time between identification of a defect and repairs being carried out.
2) A copy of the road repair history for that road over the past year. 
Again, please send me the full road repair history, but this should include:

- dates of all safety inspections between up to 13th April 2022 for the last year- details of how safety inspections were undertaken (walked or driven, speed of inspection vehicle etc)

- details of all carriageway defects identified, with description, date and time

- details of how the authority handled these defects, what repairs were undertaken and the time between the identification of each defect and a repair being carried out.
Answer:

Please see below and attached information in response to your above request.

This is a link to the council’s webpage where a copy of the Transport Asset Management Plan can be found: Transport and streets (leicester.gov.uk).  
This letter therefore constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the Freedom of Information Act because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in public domain.

The frequency of highway safety inspections varies from monthly to 3 monthly, 6 monthly or 12 monthly depending upon the nature and usage of the carriageway, footway or footpath.

Over 99% of safety inspections are carried out on foot which includes Knighton Lane and Saffron Lane.
A risk based approach is used to determine the repair response times for safety repairs and these can be: same day, 4, 10 or 30 working days.

The attached Highway Inspection registers shows details of the routine safety inspections carried out of Knighton Lane and Saffron Lane between 13/4/2021 and 13/4/2022 as well as the work orders raised following those inspections for carriageway and footway defect repairs.
The attached spreadsheet printout gives details of all carriageway repairs carried out between 13/4/2021 and 13/4/2022 which were raised either following the routine safety inspections or as a result of a customer enquiry / report or seen by an inspector during their other duties.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
